
   STEWARDSHIP UPDATE  

Greetings! 

I would like to begin by saying thank you for your commitment, generosity, 

and faithfulness.  Because of you, Blair 1st UMC has had an exciting year of stew-

ardship of our time, talents, & treasures. In August, we officially retired our debtñ

a year ahead of schedule! Recently, we stepped forward in faith & made a commit-

ment to Camp Fontanelleõs Capital Campaign for much needed improvements.  

We will be making some improvements to our Sanctuary, building, & grounds.   

You will be able to see some of these improvements being made very soon like the 

replacing of the current Audio-Visual equipment in the Sanctuary.  Later this Fall 

we will make repairs & improvements to the southside wall of Fellowship Hall.  Springtime will bring 

repair & replacement of parking lots as well as repairs to the east parking lot curb. We ask for your 

patience during these upcoming improvements. 

We had a busy year of mission & ministry.  In April we confirmed 23 Youth.  Lent brought òA Walk 

With Jesusó where participants were able to experience things like the Garden of Gethsemane & the 

Last Supper.  As always, we had a boisterous & fun Vacation Bible School.  Our Youth traveled to Min-

nesota for an enriching mission experience.  We sent one Youth on a UMW sponsored MeTour where 

she learned more about our denomination & its missions. We launched a Family Friendly service,  

Generations, on the last Sunday of the month over the Summer & will continue to work on ways to en-

courage children & youth to fully participate in our worship services as well as step into the role of 

leadership. 

We served in our community during the Church Has Left the Building event.  Our Progressive Din-

ner was well attended with proceeds going to the Crowell Home Foundation.  We continue to offer 

Small Group Opportunities for all ages such as Bible Studies, Book Club & other fellowship activities 

like jewelry making.  A Womenõs Retreat was offered at the end of October. The Menõs Book Club 

meets regularly. 

We are already preparing for 2019 & making plans for how we can live into our mission statement: 

òWe are a faith-centered, welcoming congregation that serves God, our community, & the 

world through our diverse ministry & mission work.  We are real people, with real lives, and real 

faith.  We dig deep into the Word so that we are prepared to work in the world & to help 

change lives in the name of Jesus Christ.  We are Blair First United Methodist Church.ó  And with 

2019 just around the corner, we look forward to what God has planned for Blair 1st United Methodist 

Church. We hope you will join us & support our Blair 1st UMC in our endeavors.  For your conven-

ience we have included a pledge card (see page 5). You may drop those off at the church office, 

in the offering plate on Sunday, or mail them to:  First UMC, 1656 Colfax St. Blair NE, 68008 or you 

may also email your commitment information to: office@blairumc.org 

     Again, we thank you for your commitment, generosity, and faithfulness in 2018.  I look forward to 

continuing this faith journey together.   
 

In Christ,  

Pastor Gina 
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inspiration for the members & friends of First 

United Methodist Church  

We at First United 

Methodist Church 

come together  

to be a Christian 
community guided 

& empowered by 

the Holy Spirit to:  
 

¶ Make disciples for 

Jesus Christ, 

¶ Serve our neighbor, 

¶ Enjoy our fellowship. 

Miss a Sunday? 
Listen to Sermons 

online at: 

www.blairumc.org 

Phone:  

402-426-2165 

 

E-mail: 

office@blairumc.org  

 

Church Office Hours:  
 

Monday thru Thursday  

9am-3pm  

Blair First UMC  

1656 Colfax Street  

Blair, Nebraska 68008  

Worship Times  

9:00 - Worship &  

Sunday School 

10:00 Coffee Fellowship 

10:30 - Worship  

 

  Last Sunday of each 

month -  

Family Worship both 

services, No Sunday 

School 

The mission of the church is to build, form, and sustain disciples. The aim of stewardship development  

is not to finance the churchõs annual operating budget but to change lives. Giving is part of discipleship.  

Giving is part of our spiritual formation.  

When God breaks in upon a sufficiently prepared people, a new generosity emerges  

ð one that is outgoing, joyous, spontaneous, and free. 
David Moser and Brian Bauknight, editors:  First Fruits: Fourteen Sermons on Stewardship. 

Nashville, Tennessee: Abingdon  

http://www.blairumc.org


 

United Methodist  

Women  

 
 

November 21st  @ 9:30 

Hostess/Devotions-JoNae Newland 

Activity- Make Schedule for 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Sunday Worship  

Schedule  

9:00 - Worship & Sunday School 

10:30 - Worship 

 

November 25th Family Worship 

both services, 

No Sunday 

School. 

 
 

 

November  

Usher Teams  
9:00 George Hallõs Team 

10:30 Mike Schweryõs Team 

 

United Methodist Men  
 

Next Meeting:  

November 10th - 7:30 am in 
Fellowship Hall. 

  Come & join the group for 

breakfast, Christian 

 fellowship, fun & Bible Studyõõ 
  

All men are welcome!  

 

Menõs Book Club 
 

We will be meeting about once every month or two  

(coordinated thru e-mail).  Each member will pick a book and a month 

to host.  Anyone interested can contact Craig Folkers (402-306-3730) 

for more details or to be added to the Club.  

 November read - Red Rising, by Pierce Brown. 

December read - All Creatures Great & Small, by James Herriot 

   

   Faithful Book Worms  
        Meets Monthly on the 1st Tuesday  

at 9:30 in the Parlor. 
 

  In November we will be reviewing-  

             Welcome To The World Baby Girl! 

                    By Fannie Flagg 
 

               New readers always welcome!  

 

 Sunday Greeters  

November 4th  
Sanctuary Door: Rob & Carol Williams 

East Doors: Dick & Nancy Goeken 

 

November 11th  
Sanctuary Door: Lee & Pam Wilhelm 

East Doors: Frank & Nancy Gabby 

  

November 18th  
Sanctuary Door & East Doors:  

Rob & Kandi Rasmussen Family 

 

November 25th  
Sanctuary Door:  

Tyler Behnk & Family 

East Doors:  

Youth 

 

Coffee Hosts   
 

November 4th  

Rich & Marty Buckingham 

 

November 11th  

Hosts Needed 

 

November 18th  

Connie Barnes & Sue Gerdes 

 

November 25th  

Hosts Needed 

 

Acolytes  
November 4th  

9:00- Beckett Scott & 

Mackenzie Storjohann 

10:30-Aubrey Bruck & Tyler Behnk 

 

November 11th  
 9:00- Revlyn Rasmussen & Gaige Bolton 

10:30 -Amelia Lorenzen & Joe Grabowski 

 

November 18th  
9:00 - Dean Udey 

10:30 - Sam Geise & Beckett Scott 

 

November 25th  
9:00-Tyler Behnk & Mackenzie Storjohann 

10:30-Revlyn Rasmussen & Aubrey Bruck 

 

 
 

 

If you would like to sign up to 

help on Sunday mornings or join 

one of our groups stop by the  

òInformation Stationó 
just outside the main office and 

see whatõs going on! 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi02pza_t_bAhXR2FMKHa0UCr8QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipartmag.com%2Freading-words-clipart&psig=AOvVaw2IZYlz4xWXndh0l3PZqDxf&ust=1529506599966970


Sunday School 

Christmas Program  

This years Sunday School Pro-

gram will be held on Sunday afternoon, December 9th, @ 

4:00pm. Afterwards we will serve a chili supper with Christmas 

Cookies and a serving of the Christmas Cheer of Fellowship. 

Childrenõs Choir is beginning to practice songs during Sunday 

School. All students are welcome to take part and you may con-

tact Debbie Foust for more information. 

Practices: Cherub Choir (Preschool-Kind.) during Sunday 

School. Grade 1-6th during Sunday School and: 

Saturday, Dec.1 & 8, 9:00-11:00. Sunday School hour Dec. 9th. 

Older students wishing to take part will schedule practice to fit 

their schedules. 

Volunteers Needed: Parents to help with the soup supper, 

Christmas cookies. Ashley Bacon (402.307.0519) will be coordi-

nating this please contact her if you wish to help. 
 

Thank you to all who helped with Chil-

drenõs Sabbath, October 28th. Mackenzie 

Storjohann, Aubrey Bruck, Revie Rasmussen, 

Natalia Roberts, Evie Bruck, Tacey Belina, Joe 

Grabowski, Genevie Jensen, Will Lynch, Sam 

Geise, Taylor Geise, Gaige Bolton, Gabe and Cassidy Goeken, 

Nate Wachter and Danny Grabowski. 

 

Kingdom Kids will be visiting Josephõs Coat, 

Wed. Nov. 7th. Permission forms being sent home. 

Advent Study: The Gift of New Hope:  

òScriptures for the Church Seasonsó 

Monday Evenings @ 6:30pm  

Nov. 12, 19, 26; Dec. 3 & 10  
Led by Pastor Gina Gile in the Church Parlor  

Written By Christopher L. Webber 

This study invites readers to explore their yearning for 

Godõs presence through a study of the lectionary read-

ings and Pastor Ginaõs sermons during Advent. 

We recommend getting the book as it is not a 

DVD based study, cost $6.  

 

Do You Have Ideas for Small Groups?  

John Wesley was an advocate for small groups studies 

in the early Methodist Church. These groups not only created community but 

increased faith and accountability in the church body. 

As the coordinator of small groups I would love all church members to have a 

group to meet each month or week to have the Christian Fellowship that Wesley 

intended. If you have an idea  to reach this goal please contact me. 

I find that your ideas are more likely to succeed than a hit and miss method. I am 

also looking for leaders and would love to talk to you about that role in your 

faith journey.                     In Christ, Debbie Foust 

November Calendar  
November 5th: Moses Bible Study: 

6:30pm in the church parlor. 
November 10: Saturday Serves @ 

Open Door Mission, Omaha.  
Carpool @8:45 from church, return 

around noon. 
November 12 -December 10: 

Advent Study: A Gift of New Hope. 

Mondays @ 6:30pm in the parlor, led 

by Pastor Gina. 
November 11: Senior Moments 

Small Group, meeting in the Church 

Parlor. 
November 15: Get FIT Meeting @ 

6:00pm. 
November 17: Busy Womenõs 

Breakfast @ Gerdeõs house. 
November 25: Senior Moments 

Small Group, meeting in the parlor 

@ 6:00pm. 
All Groups welcome new Mem-

bers. 

Contact Debbie Foust,  

Education@blairumc.org  

Or 402.4262165 office  

Or 402.926.1048 cell  

Bible Recipients, October 7, 2018  
Bibles were presented to 3rd Graders on Sunday, Oc-

tober 7. Students helped to unwrap layers of paper 

that represented what the Bible contains. Layers in-

cluded, the Bible is an ancient text, that it is valuable, 

and contains many stories about Godõs people. The last 

layer was white to remind that it is the holy word of 

God. Front Row, L to R: Samantha Hirchert, Taylor 

Geise, Blake Goeken, and Will Lynch. Not pictured: 

Ronin Spence and Vivianne Shelton. Back Row: Debbie 

Foust and Pastor Gina Gile. Other students receiving 

Bibles this year: Tristin Beiermann and Chloe Shelton. 


